
ANAD Releases Statement on 'Terminal
Anorexia'

The leading U.S. nonprofit organization for eating disorder peer support responds to recent

controversy regarding the label "terminal anorexia."

CHICAGO, ILL., UNITED STATES, May 21, 2024 /EINPresswire.com/ -- The National Association of

We must remain committed

to holding hope and helping

people find a life worth

living.”

ANAD

Anorexia Nervosa and Associated Disorders (ANAD) is

putting out an urgent call to action to stop the loss of lives

due to eating disorders. We are responding to the recent

controversy regarding “terminal anorexia”; a label which

classifies this psychiatric condition as a terminal illness.

ANAD fears that this label could be used as a justification

for providers to offer medical aid in dying and overlook the

fact that recovery remains possible even after decades of

chronic illness.

ANAD exists to help build nonjudgmental environments that “meets folks where they are.” This

means respect for individual autonomy, a focus on well-being and quality of life, and support for

the pace and direction of the individual's goals while also keeping the door open for a full

recovery whenever the person is ready. 

Too often, individuals labeled with ‘severe and enduring anorexia nervosa’ (SE-AN) have been

refused care because they can/do not comply with the target weights assigned or continue to

struggle with eating disorder behaviors. This is a reminder that the professionals guiding

recoveries must do more to offer alternative treatment options that are in line with the patient’s

goals for quality of life improvement. Increasingly, studies show that individuals with SE-AN

benefit from flexible, nontraditional treatments that focus on quality of life, safety, and harm

reduction. Many professionals utilize practices based solely on published treatment standards

without consideration of individual or cultural experiences. Rather than excluding patients from

treatment if they are unable to meet strict indicators of progress or unrealistic goals, the more

humane approach is to allow people to have input into their treatment plans. Providing

opportunities to learn how to decrease the negative consequences of their eating disorder while

providing a safety net for crises are strategies that can act as an alternative to more structured

care. 

While full recovery will always be an important goal, ANAD recognizes that all positive changes,
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no matter how small, are worthy goals in their own right. For those struggling to progress to full

recovery, there are still opportunities to improve quality of life, and there must be alternative

forms of care to support those opportunities. No matter the patients’ current frame of mind,

their providers must hold space for the idea that they may be ready for full recovery in the

future.

We must not confuse ‘chronic’ with ‘terminal.’ Being labeled with a terminal illness has the

potential to become a self-fulfilling prophecy. Regardless of the duration or severity of the

illness, everyone deserves access to quality care.

ANAD calls for increased flexibility in and opportunities for treatment, patient autonomy in goal-

setting, and provider respect for goals that include quality of life improvements and harm

reductions while continuing to believe in the possibility of future recovery, even where their

patients cannot. We must remain committed to holding hope and helping people find a life

worth living.
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